CITY OF RIALTO
PUBLIC NOTICE OF INTENT TO ISSUE A
MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION

Project Title: Cactus Trail Improvements Project (Related File: Environmental Assessment Review
No. 2020-0013)

Lead Agency Contact Person: Daniel Casey, Senior Planner

Phone & Email: (909) 820-2535 — dcasey@rialtoca.gov

Project Location: Existing public right-of-way along the west side of Cactus Avenue between Rialto
Avenue and Base Line Road.

Project Description: The City of Rialto (City) proposes to construct bicycle and pedestrian trail
improvements along the west side of Cactus Avenue between Rialto Avenue and Base Line
Road, in general accordance with the City’s Circulation Element of the General Plan. The
bicycle and pedestrian trail improvements will include a concrete path, signage, and landscaping.
Right-of-way is existing for the proposed trail; the right-of-way exists within street dedicated
right-of-way and Common Use Agreements with the San Bernardino County Flood Control and
Water Conservation District.

Project Proponent & Address: City of Rialto
335 W. Rialto Avenue
Rialto, CA 92376

Project Proponent Contact: Savat Khamphou, Public Works Director/City Engineer
(909) 421-7229
skhamphou@rialtoca.gov

This is to notify the public and interested parties of the City of Rialto’s intent to adopt a Mitigated
Negative Declaration for the above reference project. The mandatory public review period will begin
on July 13, 2020 and end on August 11, 2020. The Initial Study and supporting technical studies are
available for public review at the public counter in the Community Development Department, Planning
Division, 150 South Palm Avenue, Rialto, CA 92376 and on the City’s website at www.vourrialto.com.
For additional information about the project, call (909) 820-2535.

The project site is not listed in the State of California Hazardous Waste and Substances Sites List pursuant
to Government Code Section 65962.5 (E).

Signature: O/T ) Date: 7 - q -2000

Daniel Casely, Senior Planner






